
Meeting of: PERSONNEL COMMITTEE
Date /Time: Tuesday, July 2, 2013 @ 5:30pm.
Location: Mayor’s Office at City Hall

381 E. Main St. Stoughton, WI
Members:
Personnel: Sonny Swangstu (Chair), Ron Christianson, Tricia Suess (Vice-chair), Thomas

Selsor and Mayor Donna Olson (ex-officio member)

ATTN COMMITTEE MEMBERS: THREE (3) MEMBERS NEEDED FOR A QUORUM. The
committee may only conduct business when a quorum is present. If you are unable to attend the
meeting, please notify City Hall by calling (608)873-6677 or via email dolson@ci.stoughton.wi.us.

CALL TO ORDER

1. Communications

CONSENT AGENDA

2. Minutes of committee meeting on 6-03-2013.

OLD BUSINESS

3. Presentation from North Shore Bank regarding Retiree Health Savings Plans.

NEW BUSINESS

4. Request to Commence Bargaining from the Wisconsin Professional Police Association.

5. Authorization to fill the vacancy created by appointing a SRO.

6. Request for additional compensation for Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent due
to the Stoughton Utilities Water System Division Transition.

7. Future agenda items

ADJOURNMENT

IF YOU ARE DISABLED AND IN NEED OF ASSISTANCE TO ATTEND THIS MEETING,
PLEASE CALL 873-6677 PRIOR TO THIS MEETING.
By: Personnel Committee Chair Sonny Swangstu, Mayor Donna Olson

OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA
Notice is hereby given that the Personnel Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will hold a

regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.
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City of Stoughton
Joint Personnel Committee and Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes
Mayor’s Office at City Hall
June 3, 2013 @ 5:30pm.


Members Present:
Personnel: Sonny Swangstu, Ron Christianson, Tricia Suess, Tom Selsor and Mayor Donna Olson.
Public Safety: Paul Lawrence, Eric Hohol, Tom Majewski and Tim Swadley


Guests: Police Chief Leck, Parks & Rec. Director Tom Lynch and Fiends of the Stoughton Area
Youth Center President Tom Luttig.


Chairman Swangstu called the meeting to order at 5:30pm.


Communications:
Mayor Olson informed the committees that all items noted in the January 25, 2013 Notice of
Violations and Orders are now in full compliance.


Mayor Olson also informed the committees that the city has received notification from the Wisconsin
Employment Relations Commission that the Stoughton Civilian Employees Association has been
certified. The SCEA consists of 24 employees from the Finance Dept, Clerk’s office, Planning Dept.,
Street Dept, Sr. Center, EMS, Municipal Court and Opera House.


Minutes:
Motion by Suess, second by Christianson, to approve the Personnel Committee minutes of 5-06-
2013. Motion carried.


Review and Recommend Approval of the School Resource Officer (SRO) Program.


Motion by Hohol, second by Lawrence, to approve and recommend Council approval of the


Resolution to enter into an agreement with the Stoughton Area School District to implement a School


Resource Officer position within the police department. Motion carried unanimously.


Police Chief Leck left the meeting.


Review and Recommend approval of the transition of the Youth Center operations to


the Recreation Department contingent upon continued funding from a local foundation.


Motion by Hohol, second by Suess, to approve and recommend Council approval of the transition of


the Youth Center operations to the Recreation Department contingent upon continued funding from a


local foundation. Motion carried (9-1) with Alderperson Christianson voting noe.


Adjournment:
Motion by Lawrence, second by Majewski, to adjourn at 6:30pm


Respectfully Submitted,


Mayor Donna Olson
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Memorandum


To: Personnel Committee


FinanceCommittee


From: Chief Greg Leck


Date: 6/26/2013


Re: Authorization to fill position


Dear Personnel & Finance Committee Members,


The purpose of this memo is to request to fill the position that will be created by the
implementation of the School Resource Officer (SRO) position. As you know, the
Council has approved the creation of a SRO position jointly with the Stoughton Area
School District. The appointment of an SRO officer will likely come from existing
internal officer and begin at a later date.


Because of lead time needed to backfill for the anticipated SRO assignment, the
department requests to begin the hiring process as soon as possible. The appointment of
the new officer will likely not occur until at least mid August or early September. The
appointment of the SRO will likely occur after or in conjunction with the backfill hiring.


Cost estimates are based on the assumed start date and are shared with the School
District as outlined in the agreement. Dependant on start date, the fiscal impact for the
city should not exceed $8,000.00 for the remainder of 2013. This amount will include
the city’s portion of salary, benefits, initial uniform issue, etc..


Thank you in advance for your consideration of this matter.


Sincerely,


Gregory W. Leck
Chief of Police






















